

THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM
President: AIDIN DENNIS Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: admin@carbineclubnz.org.nz

4th September 2020

Newsletter to members

SUSIE SIMCOCK'S MEMORIAL SERVICE POSTPONED ...

The memorial service for Susie Simcock, which was scheduled to take place on Friday 11th September 2020 has been postponed due to the Covid19 restrictions on social distancing and the size of gatherings. It has now been rescheduled to **Thursday 26th November 2020** at 2pm at St Mary's-in-Holy Trinity, Parnell. A reminder will be sent out closer to the date.

... but SUSIE SIMCOCK FUTURE LEADERS SCHOLARSHIP ANNOUNCED

Sport New Zealand's Future Leaders Scholarship has been renamed in honour of Susie. Susie was the first female to win the SPARC (now Sport New Zealand) Leadership Award at the 2009 Halberg Awards and with her tireless work advocating and mentoring young leaders over many years, particularly young women, this a very appropriate honour.

BeSPORTIVE LUNCHEON – Friday 25th September 2020

The flyer for the BeSportive luncheon is **attached**. While Covid19 restrictions are currently in place, Ellerslie Event Centre anticipates that by the 25th September, Covid19 restrictions will be relaxed sufficiently to enable the luncheon to proceed, although there may be additional requirements around seating, service and contract tracing. Our arrangements are continuing on that basis.

A number of members have already advised whether they are attending or not, but we would appreciate those who have not yet responded to please do so. Early registrations assist greatly in the planning of an event and in the current situation, even more so. At a time when school sport is very much in the spotlight, the BeSportive campaign is very relevant and it will be a fascinating talk followed by some interesting discussion from different perspectives.

We look forward to seeing you on the 25th.

Regards

VJ Latta Secretary

CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND